

## INTERNATIONAL HYDROGRAPHIC ORGANIZATION MESO AMERICAN & CARIBBEAN SEA HYDROGRAPHIC COMMISSION



MACHC Letter 06 / 2010 02 February 2010

To: Rear Admiral Leonardo Santamaría Gaitán General Maritime Director of Colombia

Subject: Congratulations

Reference: 29201000554 MD-DIMAR

Dear Adm. Gaitán,

- 1. I acknowledge the receipt of your letter whereby you informed that you had taken over the position of the General Maritime Director of Colombia.
- 2. On behalf of the Meso American and Caribbean Sea Hydrographic Commission community and as the Director of the Directorate of Hydrography and Navigation, I congratulate you and wish you good winds as you handle this difficult but fulfilling challenge.

I take this opportunity to let you know that I and my staff are at your disposal. Lastly, please give our best regards to RAdm Jairo Javier Peña Gómez and wish him a successful venture in this new life stage.

LUIZ FERNANDO PALMER FONSECA

Vice Admiral (Brazil)

Brazilian Director of Hydrography and Navigation - MACHC Chair

Copy:

MACHC Member States; IHB; MACHC Observers

DIRETORIA DE HIDROGRAFIA E NAVEGAÇÃO, Rua Barão de Jaceguay, S/Nº, Ponta da Armação - Centro, CEP 24048-900 - Niterói, RJ, Tel. (+55 21) 2189-3014 - e-mail: <int.rel@mar.mar.mil.br>

Note: To improve the Commission's effectiveness, this letter is provided only by e-mail.